
Dear Chairwoman Savage, 
 
As a resident of the greater Rockford area, I am deeply concerned about the proposed development of a 
neighborhood hospital in Roscoe, Illinois (Project No. 24-018). This project, if approved, could 
significantly disrupt our community’s health care system, jeopardize patient safety, and destabilize the 
overall health care market in northern Illinois. 
 
Three hospitals, including two Level 1 Trauma Centers and one Level 2 Trauma Center, serve our area. 
Several emergency departments and numerous urgent care centers collectively provide ample care for 
our population. We also have an excess of medical-surgical beds, making the need for a new facility 
unnecessary. 
 
If this project proceeds, it could lead to an unnecessary outflow of patients seeking care out of state, 
resulting in increased costs for everyone—patients, insurance companies, and government health care 
programs. The addition of a new hospital would place an undue financial burden on our existing health 
care systems without delivering significant improvements in care quality or access. 
 
I urge you to deny the establishment of a new hospital and instead focus on helping to strengthen and 
support our current health care facilities. There are enough beds and emergency services in our area to 
provide accessible high-quality care without risking patient safety and, increasing health care costs in the 
northern Illinois health care market. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Barbara Vaiden 
5830 El Paso Cir 
Rockford, IL 61108 
barb.vaiden@osfhealthcare.org 
 
Dear Chairwoman Savage, 
 
As a resident of the greater Rockford area, I am deeply concerned about the proposed development of a 
neighborhood hospital in Roscoe, Illinois (Project No. 24-018). This project, if approved, could 
significantly disrupt our community’s health care system, jeopardize patient safety, and destabilize the 
overall health care market in northern Illinois. 
 
Three hospitals, including two Level 1 Trauma Centers and one Level 2 Trauma Center, serve our area. 
Several emergency departments and numerous urgent care centers collectively provide ample care for 
our population. We also have an excess of medical-surgical beds, making the need for a new facility 
unnecessary. 
 
If this project proceeds, it could lead to an unnecessary outflow of patients seeking care out of state, 
resulting in increased costs for everyone—patients, insurance companies, and government health care 
programs. The addition of a new hospital would place an undue financial burden on our existing health 
care systems without delivering significant improvements in care quality or access. 
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I urge you to deny the establishment of a new hospital and instead focus on helping to strengthen and 
support our current health care facilities. There are enough beds and emergency services in our area to 
provide accessible high-quality care without risking patient safety and, increasing health care costs in the 
northern Illinois health care market. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jennifer Wear 
6108 Elm Ave 
Loves Park, IL 61111 
jrwear8@outlook.com 
 
Dear Chairwoman Savage, 
 
As a resident of the greater Rockford area, I am deeply concerned about the proposed development of a 
neighborhood hospital in Roscoe, Illinois (Project No. 24-018). This project, if approved, could 
significantly disrupt our community’s health care system, jeopardize patient safety, and destabilize the 
overall health care market in northern Illinois. 
 
Three hospitals, including two Level 1 Trauma Centers and one Level 2 Trauma Center, serve our area. 
Several emergency departments and numerous urgent care centers collectively provide ample care for 
our population. We also have an excess of medical-surgical beds, making the need for a new facility 
unnecessary. 
 
If this project proceeds, it could lead to an unnecessary outflow of patients seeking care out of state, 
resulting in increased costs for everyone—patients, insurance companies, and government health care 
programs. The addition of a new hospital would place an undue financial burden on our existing health 
care systems without delivering significant improvements in care quality or access. 
 
I urge you to deny the establishment of a new hospital and instead focus on helping to strengthen and 
support our current health care facilities. There are enough beds and emergency services in our area to 
provide accessible high-quality care without risking patient safety and, increasing health care costs in the 
northern Illinois health care market. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Chris Workman 
1036 Aura Dr 
Rockford, IL 61108 
workman655@msn.com 
 
Dear Chairwoman Savage, 
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As a resident of the greater Rockford area, I am deeply concerned about the proposed development of a 
neighborhood hospital in Roscoe, Illinois (Project No. 24-018). This project, if approved, could 
significantly disrupt our community’s health care system, jeopardize patient safety, and destabilize the 
overall health care market in northern Illinois. 
 
Three hospitals, including two Level 1 Trauma Centers and one Level 2 Trauma Center, serve our area. 
Several emergency departments and numerous urgent care centers collectively provide ample care for 
our population. We also have an excess of medical-surgical beds, making the need for a new facility 
unnecessary. 
 
If this project proceeds, it could lead to an unnecessary outflow of patients seeking care out of state, 
resulting in increased costs for everyone—patients, insurance companies, and government health care 
programs. The addition of a new hospital would place an undue financial burden on our existing health 
care systems without delivering significant improvements in care quality or access. 
 
I urge you to deny the establishment of a new hospital and instead focus on helping to strengthen and 
support our current health care facilities. There are enough beds and emergency services in our area to 
provide accessible high-quality care without risking patient safety and, increasing health care costs in the 
northern Illinois health care market. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Logan Popp 
104 N Main St 
Lindenwood, IL 61049 
lpopp03@icloud.com 
 
Dear Chairwoman Savage, 
 
As a resident of the greater Rockford area, I am deeply concerned about the proposed development of a 
neighborhood hospital in Roscoe, Illinois (Project No. 24-018). This project, if approved, could 
significantly disrupt our community’s health care system, jeopardize patient safety, and destabilize the 
overall health care market in northern Illinois. 
 
Three hospitals, including two Level 1 Trauma Centers and one Level 2 Trauma Center, serve our area. 
Several emergency departments and numerous urgent care centers collectively provide ample care for 
our population. We also have an excess of medical-surgical beds, making the need for a new facility 
unnecessary. 
 
If this project proceeds, it could lead to an unnecessary outflow of patients seeking care out of state, 
resulting in increased costs for everyone—patients, insurance companies, and government health care 
programs. The addition of a new hospital would place an undue financial burden on our existing health 
care systems without delivering significant improvements in care quality or access. 
 
I urge you to deny the establishment of a new hospital and instead focus on helping to strengthen and 
support our current health care facilities. There are enough beds and emergency services in our area to 
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provide accessible high-quality care without risking patient safety and, increasing health care costs in the 
northern Illinois health care market. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Alexandria walters 
1683 Parkside Dr 
Belvidere, IL 61008 
lexiwalters11@yahoo.com 
 
Dear Chairwoman Savage, 
 
As a resident of the greater Rockford area, I am deeply concerned about the proposed development of a 
neighborhood hospital in Roscoe, Illinois (Project No. 24-018). This project, if approved, could 
significantly disrupt our community’s health care system, jeopardize patient safety, and destabilize the 
overall health care market in northern Illinois. 
 
Three hospitals, including two Level 1 Trauma Centers and one Level 2 Trauma Center, serve our area. 
Several emergency departments and numerous urgent care centers collectively provide ample care for 
our population. We also have an excess of medical-surgical beds, making the need for a new facility 
unnecessary. 
 
If this project proceeds, it could lead to an unnecessary outflow of patients seeking care out of state, 
resulting in increased costs for everyone—patients, insurance companies, and government health care 
programs. The addition of a new hospital would place an undue financial burden on our existing health 
care systems without delivering significant improvements in care quality or access. 
 
I urge you to deny the establishment of a new hospital and instead focus on helping to strengthen and 
support our current health care facilities. There are enough beds and emergency services in our area to 
provide accessible high-quality care without risking patient safety and, increasing health care costs in the 
northern Illinois health care market. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Andrea Windsor 
13906 Beaver Dr 
Roscoe, IL 61073 
awindsorrn2014@gmail.com 
 
Dear Chairwoman Savage, 
 
As a resident of the greater Rockford area, I am deeply concerned about the proposed development of a 
neighborhood hospital in Roscoe, Illinois (Project No. 24-018). This project, if approved, could 
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significantly disrupt our community’s health care system, jeopardize patient safety, and destabilize the 
overall health care market in northern Illinois. 
 
Three hospitals, including two Level 1 Trauma Centers and one Level 2 Trauma Center, serve our area. 
Several emergency departments and numerous urgent care centers collectively provide ample care for 
our population. We also have an excess of medical-surgical beds, making the need for a new facility 
unnecessary. 
 
If this project proceeds, it could lead to an unnecessary outflow of patients seeking care out of state, 
resulting in increased costs for everyone—patients, insurance companies, and government health care 
programs. The addition of a new hospital would place an undue financial burden on our existing health 
care systems without delivering significant improvements in care quality or access. 
 
I urge you to deny the establishment of a new hospital and instead focus on helping to strengthen and 
support our current health care facilities. There are enough beds and emergency services in our area to 
provide accessible high-quality care without risking patient safety and, increasing health care costs in the 
northern Illinois health care market. 
 
Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Andre Brass 
709 Kristi Dr 
Byron, IL 61010 
andre.brass1966@gmail.com 
 
Dear Chairwoman Savage, 
 
As a resident of the greater Rockford area, I am deeply concerned about the proposed development of a 
neighborhood hospital in Roscoe, Illinois (Project No. 24-018). This project, if approved, could 
significantly disrupt our community’s health care system, jeopardize patient safety, and destabilize the 
overall health care market in northern Illinois. 
 
Three hospitals, including two Level 1 Trauma Centers and one Level 2 Trauma Center, serve our area. 
Several emergency departments and numerous urgent care centers collectively provide ample care for 
our population. We also have an excess of medical-surgical beds, making the need for a new facility 
unnecessary. 
 
If this project proceeds, it could lead to an unnecessary outflow of patients seeking care out of state, 
resulting in increased costs for everyone—patients, insurance companies, and government health care 
programs. The addition of a new hospital would place an undue financial burden on our existing health 
care systems without delivering significant improvements in care quality or access. 
 
I urge you to deny the establishment of a new hospital and instead focus on helping to strengthen and 
support our current health care facilities. There are enough beds and emergency services in our area to 
provide accessible high-quality care without risking patient safety and, increasing health care costs in the 
northern Illinois health care market. 
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Thank you for your consideration. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Janet Smith 
3N340 Ponderosa Dr 
Saint Charles, IL 60175 
janlsmith925@gmail.com 
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